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Rev. Michael Buttero 
Hol)'" Trinity Arntenian Churc.b 
101 Ashmead Road 
Cheltenham, Penn. 19012 

Dear Father Michael: 

April 17, 1974 

Both ideas expressed in your letter of April lOth 
are excellent, and we are very pleased by the concern 
for our general welfare that they indicate. 

for. Marapre, Cathedral Canon Sacrist, has endeavoured 
to encourage such pilgrimages. We must apparently regu­
larize them by arranging coaaplcte schedules for each spring 
and. fall. We will address ourselves to tllis immediately. 

As to the budget, you will recall that in recent years 
tbe budget has been prepared well in advance and circulated 
to parishes. In a couple of instances we have even Made 
them the principal subject of discussion at regional ~aeet­
ings held prior to tho Assembly. 

It proved impossible to do this year. 

~e feel the budget should be discussed at regional meet­
ings in the spring and hope to establish this as a practice. 

cc. Nr. J. Vishab 
Chairman, Parish 
Council 

Prayerfully, 

Arcl1hiship Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 



~ --Re"erend, Michael Buttero 

Pastor 

(Area Code 215) 

Church: ESsex 9-2515 

c.__..----Residence: RAndolf 2-8863 
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HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
101 ASHMEAD ROAD, CHELTENHAM, PENNSYLVANIA 19012 

April 10, 1974 

His Grace, Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of No. America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Your Grace, 

At the quarterly parish assembly meeting held 
on March 17, 1974, it was brought to the attention 
of the assemblage that on many Sundays, the cathedral 
does not enjoy a sizeable congregation. Also there 
are many who want to make visits to the cathedral, 
but are unable to do so individually. To alleviate 
this problem, a motion was made and passed to suggest 
to the diocese officials that a definite yearly pil­
grimage schedule be adopted so that such church 
congregation within the vicinity of the cathedral 
could hold services there. In addition, a luncheon 
could be prepared for the visiting congregations. 

Another suggestion was made and passed that the 
yearly diocesan budget be submitted for enough in 
advance of the annual diocesan assembly meeting so 
as to allow sufficient time for a more complete 
analysis. 

Prayerfully yours, 

,J~ ?YI~(J ;g~ 
Father Michael Buttero, 
Pastor and President Parish Council 

Council 

HA/mk 



Rev. f>Uchael .Buttero 
Holy Trinity Armenian Church 
101 Ashmead Road 
Cheltenham, Penn. 19012 

Dear Father Michael: 

Apr i 1 1 7 , 19 7 4 

Both ideas expressed in your letter of April lOth 
are excellent. and we are very pleased by the concern 
for our general welfare that they indicate. 

Fr. ~,far11pre, Cathedral Canon Sacrist, has endeavoured 
to encourage such pilgrimages. de must apparently regu­
larize them by arranging co~plete schedules for each spring 
and fall. We will address ourselves to this immediately. 

As to the budget, yoJ will recall that in recent years 
the budget has been prepared well in advance and circulated 
to parishes. In a couple of instances we have even made 
them the principal subject of discussion at regional ~eet­
ings held prior to the Assembly. 

It proved impossible to do this year. 

We feel the budget should be discussed at regional meet­
ings in the spring and hope to establish this as a practice. 

cc. Mr. J. Vishab 
Chairman, Parish 
Council 

Prayerfully, 

Arcllbish•v Torkom Manoogian 
Primate -


